







December 5, 2006 


The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday evening, December 5, 2006 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 


Present: Messrs. Peden, Appleby, DeAscanis, Gambacorta, Quillen, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart, and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 


Guests at the meeting were Ms. Cathyrn Thomas, City Administrator; Mr. Thomas Wilson; and Mr. Mark Zitz, secretary for this meeting. 


Ms. Thomas presented City of New Castle pins to the Trustees and guests in attendance.

ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT - Mr. Quillen reporting:

Voter registration and absentee ballot administration for the December 16 run-off election is progressing well.
A vacancy will be declared on 1/9/07 for the seat vacated by Thomas Wilson.

Mr. Quillen read a resolution on the death of former Trustee, M. Anita Banks, and this was approved.  He will present it to Ms. Banks’ family.

Calendar additions were noted:

Trustees Run-Off Election
        12/16/06

Property Maintenance Committee
1/4/07

Property Development Committee
1/8/07

January Board Meeting

1/9/07

There is no Outreach meeting in December.

The minutes from the last meeting were accepted as submitted.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted. 
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PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT - Mr. Alfree reporting:


Milex:  Notice of rent increase has been provided.


141 Shoppes:  Mr. Taylor will be notifying the tenant about the assessment.



Basin Road:  Vandemark & Lynch (V&L) indicated that Duffield had to return to the site with the Army Corp of Engineers and that the survey documents had to be adjusted.  The Board approved V&L’s appraisal fee of $1,113.15.


Little League:  A 5-year lease is an option, and Mr. Taylor will proceed accordingly.


Shell Station:  Notice of rent increase has been provided.


New Castle Family Care:  A copy of the sublease with Cardiology 

Consultants, P.A. was provided to the Committee by the Dr. James.

Happy Harry’s:  Mr. Taylor’s memorandum to the Property Development Committee was distributed.

Vari:  The property was appraised, and there is no change.


Property boundary between Spallco and Darmel:  V&L’s cost to perform this work should not exceed $1,500.

Mr. Alfree and guest Cathyrn Thomas reported on the Trustees’ meeting with the City in November.  Messrs. Bless, Thomas, and Peden were in attendance.

1. A car dealership has requested a change in zoning.  Ms. Thomas noted that the City is seeking uniformity in zoning and that any change in zoning requires a public hearing.  This is on the agenda for the City Council meeting in January.

2. Ms. Thomas noted that there will be a well head protective ordinance in place by the end of 2007.  The City will be requiring a buffer zone around well heads.  She encouraged the Trustees to join the respective City committee on this topic. 

3. The City is pursuing a yard waste recycling and mulching program and is seeking a site for this.  Ms. Thomas indicated that a portion of the Quigley Farm would be suitable for this and that the City would be approaching the Trustees about this.  On behalf of the Outreach Committee, Mr. Gebhart indicated he would contact the Quigley’s on December 6 to inform them of this discussion.
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Mr. Alfree then distributed a summary of the Trustees’ properties.  Mr. Appleby suggested adding appraisal dates to the summary.

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT  - No report. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT  - Mr. Viola reporting:

Finding the source of leaks in the new library continues.  The source is not the flash fault as originally thought.
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT  - Mr. Gambacorta reporting: 

The annual report mailing is pending.


LIBRARY COMMITTEE - No report.
OPEN-SPACE COMMITTEE - No report.

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE - Mr. Peden reporting:

Work on this continues. 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE – No report.
GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE - Mr. Alfree reporting:

Mr. Alfree indicated that financial information is forthcoming.

COMMUNICATIONS – Mr. Peden reporting:


Mr. Peden received a letter from the City requesting permission to affix speakers to the wall in the room used for City Council meetings.  Ms. Thomas indicated that the City will pay for the new system and wants to mount the speakers on the wall, along with vertical conduit.  Mr. Viola indicated that the Trustees would not agree to this and asked the City to explore another option.
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Mr. Alfree suggested that the computer in the Trustees Room be repaired and after discussion, he requested Mr. Zitz to pursue this and internet service.


Mr. Peden noted that an advertisement for the Executive Secretary vacancy will be placed in three newspapers this weekend.


Mr. Viola provided an update on the Bellanca Hangar.  Friends of Bellanca are finalizing the selection process for the refurbishment of the hangar.  The group is paying for work that will replace broken window panes and glass.  They also are pursuing a new sign for the front and will approach the Trustees before placing the sign.  In a year, the group will need to start paying taxes on the property.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned for an executive session.


Following the executive session, the meeting was again called to order.  Two motions were made and approved:

1. Offer $20,000 plus $4,200 back taxes for the Penn Valley Park parcel.

2. Contact and counter the Sailing Club’s rent offer.  Raise the rent to $200/month using the Trustees’ lease format.  Terms are to include a 15% increase after each 5 years and three 5-year renewal options after the initial 5-year period.  







Mark S. Zitz








Meeting Secretary
